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Thank you for your participation in the Mentoring Program during the 2011-2012 school year.  Whether you were a first year or second year teacher, we hope we were able to offer you additional support during these beginning years.  

The expectation of the state is that all new teachers will participate in a mentoring program for four years.  As a district we feel that the most direct support is needed in the first years.  After the first few years of teaching, many teachers in District 59 develop and implement professional development plans that are unique to their own career goals.  These plans might relate to advanced degrees, teaching strategies, leadership opportunities, or re-certification.  In order to align with the individual plans of our beginning teachers, and with the Certified Evaluation Plan, the Mentoring Program for the second and third years will be directly related to professional growth in the areas in the areas of planning and preparation, classroom environment, instruction, and/or professional responsibilities. 

Individual Professional Development Plans

All second and third year teachers are asked to complete an agreement form where they will select and commit to professional development activities.  This “Mentoring Program Contract” will ask you to choose from one of the options available to fulfill the requirements of the Mentoring Program.  These options will include both leadership and professional growth options. The contract and options will be re-sent by e-mail at the start of the 2012-2013 school year, however a copy is attached for your reference and planning. 

Possibility of Mentor Assignment for Second Year Teachers 

In many cases second year teachers continue to work formally with an individual mentor. Second year teachers who are formally working with a mentor will be eligible for one half day release time during the year.  We hope that second year teachers that do not have a formal mentor will continue their relationship with their first year mentor informally. If you are not sure whether or not you will have a formal mentor for the next school year, please consult with your building administrator. 

